
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 9, 2009 
 

 

Present:     Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Chief Wentworth, Douglas Glover, James Snyder, Thad Presby 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

THAD PRESBY met with the Selectmen to discuss a building permit for Timothy & 

Amanda Clough on Pearl Lake Road (Map 218, Lot 31).  The Selectmen advised Mr. 

Presby that since the addition included a bedroom, a septic plan would need to be 

provided to the Board.  There is no plan on file for this property. 

 

JAMES SNYDER, Town Moderator met with the Selectmen for a second review of the 

2009 Warrant and to discuss Town Meeting. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH stopped in to update the Selectmen on police department 

business and to inquire if the Selectmen had any special requests for Town Meeting.  

 

DOUGLAS GLOVER stopped in to update the Selectmen on highway department 

business and to check if there were any questions prior to Town Meeting.  Mr. Glover 

notified the board that ROAD BANS WILL BE IN EFFECT MARCH 10, 2009. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 2, 2009 seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM.  The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, March 16, 2009 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 


